
 

 

THE BEAR FACTS 
BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD  

JUNE 2025 

General Meeting 

MONDAY,  

JUNE 9TH 

6:00 PM 

Historic Chapel 

Community Church  

40940 Big Bear Blvd.  

PRE-MEETING DINNER 

The premeeting dinner at two o’clock on June 9th will be held at Sonora Cantina.  It’s a 

fundraiser for the Alpine Zoo too! All proceeds will go to the zoo. 

 

Sue Bost, Stitchy Fingers and Bargain Table Coordinator 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Lines by… Lindy  
It has been a very short turnaround since our last newsletter. We have a weird schedule due 

to a very busy church! In June, we are changing back to our summer night 

meetings!  However, our June meeting will be Monday, June 9th and will be back at the 

Historical Chapel! We also are meeting for lunch at the Sonora Cantina at 2:00 pm.  

Over Memorial Day Weekend our guild held it’s annual garage sale. Lead by Kelley Smythe 

and a crew of dedicated guild volunteers  $731.95 was raised. They also displayed our 

Opportunity quilt raising additional funds ($115) for our guild. Thank you to all guild 

volunteers that contributed items to this very successful garage sale.  

Learn, Create, Inspire, and Share!  

Hugs, 

Lindy  
 

 
Lindy Edmond, President 

ANNUAL BUSY BEARS TEA PARTY 

Our Tea Party is scheduled for Saturday, June 7th Noon-3:00pm, in the Historical Chapel, 

Community Church.  Cost is $25 per person.  Seats are still 

available.  Reserve your seat today by texting Elaine at (714)349-5152. 

 

Elaine Dobiesz, Ways and Means Chairperson  
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BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD  

General Meeting Minutes  

May 19, 2025 

I. Call to order  

President Lindy Edmond called to order the regular meeting of the Busy Bears Quilt 

Guild at 11:00 a.m. on May 19, 2025 at the Youth Center, Community Church, 40946 

Big Bear Blvd., Big Bear Lake, Ca. Pledge of Allegiance led by Michele Parris.  

II. Approval of Minutes from last meeting  

The minutes of the April 21, 2025 General Meeting as published in the May 2025 

newsletter were approved on a motion by Belinda Evans, second by Elaine Dobiesz. The 

motion was carried and approved. 

III.  Open Issues  

a) Treasurer Report – Tammy Laubach reported the April, 2025 treasurer’s 

reports.   At the end of April, the checking account balance was $14,367.29. The 

savings account balance was $17,744.96. Sue Bost motioned to approve the 

treasurer's report and Belinda Evans seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

b) Membership – Jeannie Mazzacane reported 47 members and 3 guests were 

introduced. Coffee Chat was discussed and the next date is to be determined. There 

was nothing in the Idea Box and Lindy Edmond invited members to use the Idea 

Box.   

c) Sunshine and Shadows - Theresa Georgi announced the birthdays for May. She 

invited the members to sing "Happy Birthday" to the birthday members present. 

d) Philanthropy – Cathy Fraser was absent. Belinda Evans reminded members that 

this is the last year for Seven Stars and the need for more quilts to support them. 

Belinda reported the need for members to complete their philanthropy in order to 

enter quilts in the Quilt Show and/or place items in the marketplace. Belinda 

indicated there are fabric strips and dog bed forms to pick up. Linda Salka shared 

that she received 20 bears today. Linda will be contacting the first responders about 

the need for the 60 bears she has on hand.  

e) Publicity and Marketing - Open position. 

f) 2025 Opportunity Quilt – Lorraine Taylor asked members to sign up for showing 

the quilt at members’ organizations. Lorraine had sign up sheets for the Wine Walk in 

June and the yard sale this weekend.  

g) Programs – Elaine Dobiesz welcomed Robin Davis and her trunk show. 

h) UFO’s (Unfinished Projects) – Janice Stillwell has 10 sign-ups so far and welcomed 

members to still sign up.  

i) Middle School Sewing Camp – Lindy Edmond asks that members sign up to help 

at the Summer Camp, June 14 - 17. Nine students are signed up and mentors are 

needed for each student.  

j) Ways and Means – Elaine Dobiesz reports that the Yard Sale is Memorial Day 

weekend, May 23 - 24 at Kelley Smythe’s house. Gather your items and drop off by 

this Thursday. Lemonade and baked goods as well as the opportunity quilt will be a 

part of the Yard Sale. Elaine has a clip board for the Tea Party, Saturday, June 7th, 

12 noon – 3 p.m. Susie Oberneder announced the Annual Picnic is July 22nd, 11:30 

a.m., Sugarloaf Park. Susie shared the project for the swapping game.  
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j) Retreats – Laurie Nahay reports 6 members have signed up. Payment in full due by 

today. Save the Dates:  

Summer Retreat  June 23 – 26 Vina de Lesconnac, Temecula $530 double  

Fall Retreat  September 29 – October 2 Oak Glen / Yucaipa $341 (approx.) double  

l) Quilt Show – Heidi Llanes will hold the meeting today after the Board Meeting. The 

next Quilt Show meeting will be held separately at Heidi’s home. 

m) Challenge Quilt – Wendy Stephens announced the quilts are due at our July General 

Meeting. Bring your quilts to the General Meeting between 4 – 4:30 p.m. or make 

arrangements to meet Wendy earlier. Blind judging by the Guild members with prizes 

for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd places.  

n) Newsletter – Janice Stillwell indicated a short timeline this month. Have articles to 

her by Thursday, May 29th.  

IV.  Old business – Read the newsletter. 

V. New business – Mary Harper was presented with a Comfort Quilt by Belinda Evans. 

Cathy Fraiser coordinated and Carol Albert quilted it. June begins our night time 

meetings with the Social at 5:30 p.m. and General Meeting at 6:00 p.m. June meeting 

has been changed to June 9th due to scheduling with the church. Meeting will be in the 

Historical Chapel.  

VI. Show and Tell  

a) Heidi Llanes directed.  

VII. Birthday Table  

a) Deanna Melzian directed.  

VIII. Buck A Brag  

a) Jeannie Mazzacane directed members to share their brags for a dollar.  

VIII. 50/50 Drawing  

a) Gladys Panameno announced the winner.  

Workshop Tomorrow: May 20, 9:30 a.m. Heritage Hall, Community Church  

BBQG General Meeting: Monday, June 9, Heritage Chapel, Community Church  

5:30 p.m. Social        6:00 p.m. General Meeting     

Workshop: Tuesday, June 10, 9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. Heritage Hall, Community Church  

Next Board Meeting: Monday, June 9, 3:30 p.m. Heritage Hall. Open to all members.  

Quilt Show Meeting: To Be Announced by Heidi Llanes, held at her home. Open to all 

members.  

Adjournment  

Meeting was adjourned at 12:23 p.m. by President Lindy Edmond.  

Minutes submitted by: Michele Parris 

               

Minutes approved by:  
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Busy Bear Quilt Guild Treasurer’s Report 
May 2025 

 
Checking Account 
Beginning Balance​ ​ ​ ​ $14,367.29 
Income​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $2,056.95 
Expenses​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $110.00 
Ending Balance​ ​ ​ ​ $16,314.24 
 
Income  
Donation from Belinda’s April ​ ​ $90.00 
     Workshop  
Quilt Show Vendors​​ ​ ​ $485.00 
Membership​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $405.00 
May Meeting​​ ​ ​ ​ $170.00 
     50/50 ($51) 
     Buck A Brag ($6) 
     Birthday Table ($37) 
     Crafters Corner ($30) 
     Bargain Table ($46) 
Garage Sale Change​ ​ ​ $60.00 
Garage Sale ​​ ​ ​ ​ $731.95 
Opportunity Quilt (Garage Sale)​ ​ $115.00 
 
Expenses 
Community Church​ ​ ​ ​ $50.00 
Garage Sale Change​ ​ ​ $60.00 
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PROGRAMS 

Our June Program will be talking about the upcoming Quilt Show.  See Quilt Show Article. 

June Workshop - Manny Caldera Featherweight Class.  Students will learn how to clean and oil 

their Featherweight, how often and what tools they will need without taking it down the hill.  

The Featherweight popup shop will have various items related to their sewing machine.  Two of 

the most important items are grease and oil and carrying bags - Manny. 

July Program - Those participating in the challenge quilt will bring them to the meeting and 

members will vote on their favorite.  

There will also be discussion about the upcoming quilt show. 

The annual picnic will take the place of our workshop. 

August program we will start the evening with a potluck dinner and have a discussion about 

the quilt show. 

August workshop - Progressive Sewing Room Tour. 

September program- Winners of the quilt show will be presented with their ribbons and 

viewers' choice will be announced. 

September Workshop - To be determined. 

October program- To be determined 

October workshop-To be determined 

November program we will be presenting donations to our chosen charity groups plus we will 

have our annual cookie exchange. 

There will be no Workshop in November 

December is the guild‘s annual Christmas party. There is no meeting and no workshop the 

month of December. 

The workshops are on Tuesday after our Monday guild meeting. The workshop begins at 

9:30am in the Historical Chapel. Bring your own lunch.  

Contact me or Lorraine with any questions you may have.  

Elaine Dobiesz Co-Vice President & Programs Co-Chair 

medobiesz@gmail.com 

(714)349-5152 for texting  

Lorraine Taylor, Co-Vice President & Co-Program Chair  

lorraine@inspirationsatbigbear.com 

(562)208-7406 for texting 
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OPPORTUNITY QUILT! 

Hello all!  Hope you are enjoying the beautiful weather! 

I wanted to send out some information about some opportunities to sell tickets for our 

Quilt.  I just thought I would put it out there to see if some of you would like to have some 

fun and raise money for the Guild. 

I have talked to some local businesses, other organizations and Visit Big Bear.  It is so 

heartwarming for them to be so supportive of us. 

Here's a few ideas:  There are free concerts in the Village this season and the Sports Bar next 

to Christmas Tree Lot (where the concerts are staged) has graciously said we could set up in 

their little front patio to sell tickets.  Visit Big Bear will let us set up in front of their building 

on weekends and Big Bear Theater Project has invited us to sell tickets before the play and 

during intermission. 

So, my thinking is that if you would be interested in participating in any of these fun events, 

please let me know.  There are several dates for both the concerts and the plays and I will 

get them to you, if interested. 

You can contact me by email or phone.  lorraine@inspirtionsatbigbear.com; (562) 208-7406 

Hope you will consider!   

Thanks, Lorraine Taylor   

 

Lorraine Taylor, Co-Vice President & Co-Program Chair  

NEWSLETTERS 

Think about it…..our newsletters also serve as a historical documentation of all of our guild 

activities.  If you are participating in a guild activity, such as selling tickets for the Opportunity 

Quilt, dropping off quilts to one of our charities, gathering at Stitchy Fingers, our recent yard 

sale, please snap a couple of pictures and text them to me (951-255-8855). 

It’s a great way to share how we interact with each other and with the community.  We want 

to ensure we document all the awesome events and work we do for the community and how 

we foster fellowship amongst our members. 

Thank you! 

 

Janice Stillwell, Newsletter and Directory Editor 
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FAT QUARTER GIVE AWAY 

Wearing your name badge at our general meetings qualifies you for two drawings!  First, you 

will be entered in that meetings drawing to win a fat quarter! You will also be entered in our 

annual Christmas drawing to win $$$$$. If you come to every meeting throughout the year, 

you’ll have 11 chances to win!  

 

Lindy Edmond, President 

NEW MEETING ADDITIONS 

We have reformatted our general meeting agenda to include more member participation and 

fun. First, we still have our birthday, *bargain, *philanthropy, and *craft tables.  

Now we have added The Fat Quarter Give Away, *Buck a Brag and our *50-50 drawing. *Buck 

a Brag is just what it sounds like…share something about yourself we might not know and 

donate a dollar (or more!), the 50-50 drawing is a fabulous way of going home with some 

extra cash. You buy tickets, one person wins, and the guild profits, too!  

*All proceeds go to our general fund which enables our guild to function (especially for all the 

little stuff)!  

 

Lindy Edmond, President 

SEWING CAMP COMMITTEE 

Busy Bears sewing camp will be July 14-17 from 9:30 to 12:30. We have a full class!  If you 

would like to join this VERY creative committee.  WE NEED MENTORS AT OUR JULY CAMP! 

What is a mentor? Simply being with one of our students and guiding them through a sewing 

project.  It is soooo rewarding to participate in this and we can’t do it without a mentor for 

each sewer! I urge you toj oin us at our next meeting or signing up to mentor.  Please use the 

sewing camp flyer in this newsletter to give out to any child between 9 and 14 years old that 

might be interested in learning to sew.  We already have students signed up for October but 

there are openings. 

 

Lindy Edmond, Sewing Camp Committee Chair  
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CHALLENGE QUILTS - THESE BOOTS ARE MADE FOR… 

Our July reveal is just around the corner and we hope you are finishing up your 

Challenge Our July reveal is right around the corner, and we hope you are finishing up 

your Challenge Quilt. Remember to use the title "These boots are made for...." and fill 

in the blank with the title that best describes your design. We can't wait to see 

everyone's beautiful work. 

Reminder:  

Quilt sizes are between 16x16 (250 sq in) and 24x24 (576 sq in). Your design does not 

have to be square, but it must fit within the inches provided. 

Quilts need to be dropped off at the July meeting between 4:00 and 4:30 pm. We will 

not accept any quilts AFTER 4:30. This is a blind voting. If you cannot get your quilt 

there within the listed timeframe, please reach out to me prior  (818-970-1264 cell or 

email: wendystephens@msn.com) and we can arrange a drop off at my house. All 

quilts need to have a label on the back and placed in a white trash bag. 

All entries will be displayed at the quilt show. Quilt show visitors love and need to see 

our creativity.  

All the quilts need to be picked up after the July meeting. I am happy to hold on to 

any quilts after the July meeting, if needed, until the drop-off date for the quilt show.  

NOTE: We are presenting these fabulous quilts in our new meeting room, 

which has limited setup options. To help us plan accordingly, please email me 

IF you are planning to submit a challenge quilt so I have an idea how many 

entries we may have.  

Thank you, 

Wendy Stephens 

818-970-1264 phone 

866-256-1790 fax 

wendystephens@msn.com 

 

Wendy Stephens, Challenge Quilt Chair 

 

Robin Davis, Challenge Quilt Co-Chair 
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CALLING ALL UFO’S 

We will be working on completing our unfinished objects from November 2025 - October 2025. 

The cost is $10.00. Bring your finished project{s} to a meeting and get a ticket to put in the 

drawing bucket. We will draw a ticket at the October 2025 meeting to see who is the winner of 

the money pool. Sign-ups began at the October 2024 meeting, but you can sign up to join at 

any meeting. It only takes one ticket to win!  We currently have 11 participants = 

$110.00 

 

Susan Solomonson, UFO Coordinator 

35 YEAR ANNIVERSARY OF BBQG - BLOCK SWAP 

Hi Ladies, 

I am sure that you are all enjoying this beautiful weather. Hopefully you are spending some 

time in front of your sewing machine working on your Block Swap projects. They are due at 

the August meeting, so you still have some time. Let your imagination guide you to a finished 

project. Looking forward to seeing what you create. 

Thank you. Happy sewing. 

Lys 

 

Lys Axelson, Block Swap Coordinator 

ANNUAL BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD PICNIC 

Hello our Quilter friends!!!  

We will be celebrating our July get together on Tuesday July 22nd at 

Sugarloaf Park!!!  

Bring a main dish and/or dessert to share.. we will provide water!!!  

We will also have a cake to share as well!!  

There will be games, food and good company! Also bring your own chairs to sit!!  

Don’t forget to make a mug rug (wrapped in a fat quarter) to exchange!! Any size is good and 

if not sure how to make.. google search it! 

Arrive around 11:30 am and we will eat around 12 noon!!  

Looking forward to seeing everyone!!!  

Hugs Debbie and Susie 

 

Debbie Pence, Susie Oberneder, Event Coordinators 
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SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS 

Happy Birthday to these June Quilters: 

Gladys Panameno      June 2 

Cindy Caldera  June 7 

Karen Stocking  June 7 

Sharron O’Connor June 11 

Belinda Evans  June 22 

Linda Salka  June 25 

 

Teresa Georgi, Sunshine and Shadows 

RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE PULL TAB PROGRAM 

Remember to save your aluminum pull tabs for Janice Stillwell.  You can turn 

them in at the Philanthropy table. 

 

 

Cathy Frasier and Belinda Evans, Philanthropy Co-Chairs 

MEMBERSHIP 

Hello Members! 

We have 51 members. Please, if you have not turned in your membership now is the time so 

you are able to participate in the quilt show and all our meetings and workshops!  

Thank you, 

Heidi & Jeannie 

 

Heidi Llanes, Membership Chair and 

Jeannie Mazzacane, Membership Co-Chair 
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QUILT SHOW 

Hello Quilters, 

During our upcoming June Guild Meeting, we will be discussing the quilt show 

and  our 35 year dedication ideas.  We are also looking for someone to do publicity 

for the show.  If anyone is interested, please let me know at the June meeting.  

During the next few weeks, we will be putting out an email with our quilt entry form 

so keep an eye out for that. I want to discuss a few things at the upcoming meeting 

before I put the forms out.   Everything we discussed at the June meeting I will be 

putting in the July newsletter. Any ideas or anyone else who wants to help with 

anything, please, let me know at the upcoming June meeting. See you there. 

 

Heidi Llanes, Quilt Show Chair, Jeannie Mazzacane and 

Belinda Evans 

QUILT SHOW RAFFLE BASKETS 

Thank you Wendy Stephens, Belinda Evans, and Michele Paris for your generous 

donations to the Quilt Show Raffle Baskets. In addition, members of Stitchy Fingers 

will be donating a garden themed basket. 

Please consider donating items to help fill our baskets.  We will also be passing 

around an envelope during the June Meeting if you would like to donate cash to help 

purchase additional items needed to complete our baskets. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

 

Janice Stillwell, Quilt Show Baskets 
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COMMUNITY CHURCH FOOD PANTRY 

All food items are still needed.  Peanut butter and crackers, canned meats and a side of rice, 

potatoes or pasta are always welcome.  Don’t forget the protein bars, cereals and powdered 

milk.   

 

 

Cathy Frasier and Belinda Evans, Philanthropy Co-Chairs 

COMFORT QUILTS & TEDDY BEARS 

Guidelines:   Please use the sign in and sign out sheets when taking or returning your 

project.   Do a quick housekeeping on your project (loose threads, pet hair, etc.)  Remember 

no “Made by” labels on projects.   All projects to be turned in at monthly general meetings at 

Philanthropy table.  Do not just leave items at Philanthropy table, label your bag that the 

item(s) are in to ensure you get credit for them.  If you plan to enter something in the annual 

show your comfort quilt or bears must be received no later than August 1, 2025.  Quilt tops 

are not accepted.  Tops must be quilted and finished. 

• Bear Valley Hospice and Dove’s comfort quilts suggested size: 44” - 46” by 58” - 62”.  

• Moms & Dads Project baby quilts suggested size: 36” by 36”. 

• Seven Stars Foundation provides quilts for children of military families, aged 5 - 17 who 

attend YMCA camps across the nation.  Suggested size: Lap to twin.  Fabric available. 

• Kids in Crisis program makes teddy bears and bunnies for first responders 

to carry in their vehicles and hand out as needed when responding to 

emergencies.   

You are always welcome to use your own fabrics and designs for these 

projects.   

The Busy Bears Quilt Guild provides batting and backing as well. 

 

 

Cathy Frasier and Belinda Evans, Philanthropy Co-Chairs 

SEVEN STARS FOUNDATION  

This will be the final year that the Seven Stars Foundation will be sponsoring a summer camp 

at the YMCA Camp Whittle in Fawnskin.  We would like to focus on providing enough quilts for 

their final year.  Please help us achieve this goal by making and donating a small lap or twin 

size quilt.  We have fabric and batting available.  Thank you for your support. 

 

Cathy Frasier and Belinda Evans, Philanthropy Co-Chairs 
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MAY WORKSHOP -  CRAZY QUILTS WITH ROBIN DAVIS 

Robin Davis shared her stitching expertise and talents teaching attendees to make a Crazy 

Quilts.  Robin brought an impressive amount of interesting fabrics and embellishments.  In 

addition, Robin shared her extensive knowledge of the Victorian Crazy Quilt history, fabrics, 

stitching techniques, threads and embellishment ideas.  It was certainly a day well spent 

learning new techniques amongst friends.  Attendees included: Diana Burros, Elaine Dobiesz, 

Teresa Georgi, Laurie Hancock, Laurie Nahay, Wendy Stephens and Janice Stillwell. 

MAY PROGRAM - ROBIN DAVIS TRUNK SHOW 

The very talented Robin Davis shared her beautiful hand stitched art quilts and her creative 

journey during the May General Meeting.   
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Gladys Panameno Sue Hart Sue Hart Sue Hart 

Sue Hart Sue Hart Sue Hart Lorraine Taylor 

Elaine Dobiesz Elaine Dobiesz Elaine Dobiesz Elaine Dobiesz 

Elaine Dobiesz Elaine Dobiesz Elaine Dobiesz Pam Boyd 

- 14 -



 

 

2025 BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD MEETING CALENDAR 

June 7th Tea Party 

EVENING MEETINGS BEGIN 

June 9th Board Meeting/General Meeting 

June 10th Workshop 

June 23rd – June 26th Summer Retreat 

July 21st Board Meeting/General Meeting 

Challenge Quilts Due 

July 22nd Annual Picnic - Project: Mug Rugs 

August 18th Board Meeting/General Meeting 

Swap Block Projects Due 

August 19th Workshop 

August 26th Quilt Show Judging Day 

August 29th & August 30th Quilt Show 

September 22nd Board Meeting/General Meeting 

September 23rd Workshop 

September 29th – October 2nd Fall Retreat 

October 20th Board Meeting/General Meeting 

October 21st Workshop 

EVENING MEETINGS BEGIN 

November 17th Board Meeting/General Meeting 

December 1st Annual Christmas Party 
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ELKS CRAFT FAIR 

Hello Ladies.  I heard about the Elks last Craft 

Fair and had to go check it out.  I met Lisa, the 

organizer.  Of course, I had to ask if we could sell 

tickets for the Opportunity Quilt at the next 

show.  She said yes and asked about how she 

would go about being a vendor at our Quilt 

Show.  So, we have a great new vendor with 

fabric and sewing items and an opportunity to 

raise some money with the quilt.  

Guess what?  Looking for a few people to sign up 

to sell tickets at the June 21-9M TO 5PM.  Please 

consider spending a couple hours to help the 

guild.  I will have a sign up sheet at our May 

meeting. 

Also….For our Crafter's. If you are interested in 

participating in the show, contact Lisa. 

lisabarquin@gmail.com  

Any Questions?  Contact me. 

 

Lorraine Taylor 

(562) 208-7406 

lorraine@inspirationsatbigbear.com   
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ADVERTISEMENTS 

Long Arm Quilting 

by Carol Albert 

714-306-4082 

carolannalbert@gmail.com 

 

Long Arm Quilting Services I am a former member of the Big Bear Lake Quilters 

Guild and a current member of the Busy Bears Quilt Guild.  I have been long arm quilt-

ing for 17 years on my Gammill Longarm.  I am passionate about quilting and bringing 

your quilt to life.  I specialize in edge to edge pantograph designs and custom quilting.  

My machine is not computerized.  It is free motion. 

My prices are competitive, and I will be happy to give you a quote.   Please contact me 

at the above email or call or text at my mobile number. 

Quilting is a scrap of happiness. 

PFAFF SEWING MACHINE FOR SALE 

Pfaff Performance 5.2 Sewing Machine with all the bells and whistles.  Excellent 

condition.  One owner, always kept indoors and serviced by a Pfaff certified 

technician. 

Also includes the Tutto sewing machine bag for storing and/or traveling with your 

machine. 

$450.00 or best offer. 

Please call or email Carol Albert for additional information and/or pictures – 714-306-

4082, carolannalbert@gmail.com. 
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Want to learn how to sew?
 Sewing Camp-Ages 9-14

Sponsored by
Busy Bears Quilters Guild
Summer Class: July 14-17
Fall Class: October 13-16

9:30am-12:30pm
Location: Big Bear Community Church

A parent needs to attend first class meeting
Cost: $25

Machine, supplies and materials provided
If interested, contact Lindy Edmond: Lnedmond4828@gmail.com

More information to follow
"The posting or distribution of written material to students does not indicate District endorsement of the
content of the materials or of the organization, group, company, agency, or individuals associated with

the materials."

Want to learn how to sew?
 Sewing Camp-Ages 9-14

Sponsored by
Busy Bears Quilters Guild
Summer Class: July 14-17
Fall Class: October 13-16

9:30am-12:30pm
Location: Big Bear Community Church

A parent needs to attend first class meeting
Cost: $25

Machine, supplies and materials provided
If interested, contact Lindy Edmond: Lnedmond4828@gmail.com

More information to follow
"The posting or distribution of written material to students does not indicate District endorsement of the
content of the materials or of the organization, group, company, agency, or individuals associated with

the materials."- 19 -
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